
Joyce and Len Skoglund, 3415 Country Hill Drive

Joyce has served on the CCH Board in a number of different capacities and has been a
Block Captain for 30 years. As she walked around, she always found everyone very
friendly and was able to really get to know her neighbors. In earlier years, BCs knocked
on every door and Neighbor collected the association dues. It gave them a chance to
catch up and spend a little time with each of the families in the section. Everyone
always joined and was appreciative of the Block Captains.

Joyce and her husband, Len, moved into Country Club Hills in 1977, 36 years ago. They
raised a daughter, Sara, and a son, Peter, here. Both children went to Layton Hall, Sidney
Lanier and Fairfax High.

Peter now lives in Orlando and Sara still lives in Fairfax. Len hails from Chicago and
Joyce from Pittsburgh. They lived in Falls Church before moving here. When the real
estate agent brought them to CCH, they thought they were in the country. They looked
at their present home that evening and placed an offer the next day. The sellers never
put up a For Sale sign. They feel fortunate to have moved into CCH and love the
neighborhood. When they moved into their house, three of the neighbors were original
owners. They took such great pride in their homes and the Skoglunds have tried to
carry on the tradition.


